
ARMENIAN CHURCH OF THE HOLY ASCENSION 
CHOIR REPORT- DECEMBER 31, 1983 

Members of the Choir were present on all Sundays Soorp Bada rak was celebrated 
in our Church . Our meetings and rehearsals were minimum a s we did not have a 
priest for about half of the year. However, with Der Untzag's presence and 
guidance, we have already begun our re-organization, and we hope we'll be able 
to serve our Church and our parishioners better in the future. 

Again, the Choir sponsored one affair during the year. On P a lm Sunday, we had 
a very successful dinner and program following Church Servic es. Our affair was 
very special this year, a s the Parish Council chose this day to honor Dr. Berdj 
Harabedian for his many years of dedicated service to our Church. The Choir 
also had the privilege and pleasure of participating in honoring Dr. Harabedian, 
who, in turn , presented us with a generous donation to offset t he day's dinner 
expenses . 

At this time , we would like to thank all our parishioners for their c onstant 
support and encouragement. It really makes us feel great whe n we hear comments 
li.ke "the Choir soundsgood" after Badarak. Our special thanks also to our Choir 
Director Chuck Balyan and our Deacons, Fraij Yapoujian and R andy Arakelian. 

Our Financial Report is as follows: 

Balance from previous year $ 423.15 

Receipts - 1983 

Palm Sunday Dinner Profit $857. 10 
Palm Sunday Place Collection 204 . 11 
Interest earned 1983 61. 75 
Special donation 
Total Receipts 

Expenses 1 983 
Balance on Hand 

Donation to Church 

Remaining Balance 12/31/83 

25 . 00 
$1,147.96 $1 , 147.96 

$1 , 571.11 
50,00 

$1 ' 521 • 11 

$1 , 000.00 

$ 521.11 

Resl'ctf~lly submitted, 

~~ 
Sonia Trapasso, Treasurer 


